
 
 

NEWS RELEASE 

 
 

On 1-27-2012 at about 6:37 pm, officers of the Eureka Police Department responded to a 

reported strong arm robbery that took place at a Laundromat located at the 2900 block of 

E Street in Eureka. Upon arrival, an officer was told by the victim, that she had been 

approached by the suspect and that he had ripped her wallet from her hands. The suspect 

then fled out the back door of the business. The victim attempted to follow the suspect, 

while calling the police on her cellular phone, but lost sight of him in the area of 

Henderson and D Streets.    

 

Officers searched the area and a subject closely matching the description of the suspect 

was located and detained without incident. The subject was identified as Scott Darrell 

Boudreaux (21 years old of Eureka). The victim was brought to Boudreaux’s location, 

where she identified Boudreaux as the person who had robbed her.  

 

Officers located the victim’s wallet in the backyard of a residence, near the location that 

the victim had originally lost sight of Boudreaux. 

 

Boudreaux was taken into custody and was soon transported to the Humboldt County 

Correctional Facility, where he was booked on a charge of robbery. Boudreaux is being 

held on $100,000 bail.      
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